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Minutes

Full Governing Body Meeting

Monday, 6th July 2020

6.00 pm

This was a virtual meeting via Zoom because of the restrictions resulting from the Coronavirus pandemic. 

Requested Attendees: 
Karen Wrixon (Headteacher), Cliff Walters (Chair) Maria Dixon (Vice-Chair), Rachel Barbet, Steve Lewis, Russell Field, Richard Hull, Laura Gilham, David Luxton, Vera Peevor,  Annabel Smith, Janine Wagner-Hale, and Catherine Dunkley-Jones (Clerk)   
	

	1. Welcome and Apologies  - The chair welcomed all to the meeting, introducing newly appointed parent governor Janine Wagner-Hale. There were no apologies. 

	2. Notification of Any Urgent Business
No items were raised 

	3. Declaration of any business interests 
None were declared. 

	4. Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting - 27th April – and any matters arising not addressed by this agenda and the extraordinary on 19th May were approved. 
In May, CW wrote to the LA asking for advice about setting up a safe environment and governors responsibilities. He  received a very reassuring letter in reply advising that risk assessments were the most important thing, taking all the facts into account which is exactly what KW and staff have done exactly that. 

No outstanding matters arising. 

	5. Committee Reports

To receive brief reports on the recent meetings of the committees of the governing body 

5.1 Curriculum Committee – met on 15th June
The HTs report covers most of the issues in the CC meeting. As far as learning is concerned, KW has done absolutely everything possible regarding in getting all the schoolchildren involved whether at school or at home, putting together home packs, making contacting parents where there was a problem. In fact, there has been a tremendous amount of appropriate contact between staff and parents trying to help and guide and encourage them and is one positive thing to come out of this pandemic. The chair congratulated KW and all staff who have tried to help children and parents in every way. 
Once things get back to normal, will be a certain amount of catching up, but staff know which areas to focus on as they have been keeping records of  what has happened throughout the lockdown. 
New policies  - generic intent on the first page of updated policies will taking us forward into next year at the broader balanced curriculum. All governors will need to start becoming familiar with this from September. 
What is White Rose Academy? 
An academy in Yorkshire – centre of excellence for Mathematics that has produced resources that can be used at home or in school. Videos are free but WB has paid for full access. 
5.2 Environment Committee – met on 22nd June
Premises update, barrier and discussed pandemic updates. 

Barrier – is this definitely the best use of the money we have?

Yes, as we have the grant from the LA that is ring-fenced, and the extra we have to pay is the best use of funds as it has been a safeguarding issue for so long. 
How long is the grant available?
Not sure. Quotes for money – need for IT as priority, but there should be enough left from DFC to pay for the rest of the barrier costs. 
5.3 Finance and Personnel Committee – met on 22nd June
Reviewed the outturn and staffing update. Also discussed the quotes for the school website. Agreed to go with Dorset Tech and RH to confirm which elements of package he wanted. Need to decide the minimum level of support to save money. 

The budget was agreed for two years but the LA wouldn't agree the third year as it shows a deficit and a plan needs to be made next year on how the school can get out of deficit. 

To do this, the ICP workbook will be looked at in detail at the next F & P meeting in the next term. 



	6. Headteacher's Report and update on meetings to discuss joining MLT 

Looked at staffing an numbers for this year. 

2012, numbers dip to 172. much lower. 

3 children leaving at end of term, but 3 children are joining. 

JN one day a week and KW covering extra PPA time and extra SEND work. 

This summer term, teachers prepared learning pack for parents to pick up – fairer to parents as many wouldn't have printers and resources at home, although this was used alongside online learning. 

Lots of resources on website. 

Food vouchers have been given to parents of Pupil Premium children and extra vouchers from the local Covid Action Group. 

1st June, the school opened to Reception, Y1 and Y6 as the government deemed the 5 tests had been met. 

CPD 22 May to rearrange the rooms to meet the risk assessment standards. 

More places were used for keyworker children as people returned to work so we had to make the decision to cap the Y1 bubble so we could start a new keyworker and vulnerable children bubble. 

Staff really need to be congratulated on their dedication, compassion and bravery throughout this time as many have had anxieties and personal issues of their own but still put the children first. 

All trips planned this term have been cancelled. 

Discussed online teaching. This doesn't involve teachers at the moment. Very difficult for lots of reasons. Will have to set up more remote curriculum in Sept. Looking at online resources that parents can access and Teams should be set up by then using a government grant – access parents emails and in a class group.

The swimming pool was opened up and staff were hoping to be trained. However LA H&S decided that swimming lessons would not be appropriate. The swimming pool needed to be cleaned and checked and so we thank Joshua for all his hard work.    
The emergency lighting, fire panels, fire extinguishers and smoke detectors have been serviced, there were some minor adjustments needed which will be done after the next service. The boilers were also serviced. 

The LA surveyor visited on 14th May to look at the mobiles. It was decided that 3 /4 mobile will be redecorated and renovated in the summer holiday. 
A broken lintel above a hall window was noted on 23rd June and the LA made it temporarily safe but it will need further work on it in the summer holiday.
Several animal holes were noticed in the back playground and Pest control came. They were likely made by rats but our premises is as clean as possible, some gardens backing onto the school are overgrown. Karen wrote a note explaining the possibility of rats to put through the neighbours' doors. 

Pupils’ reports will go out on 10th  July. 

Our PTFA have kindly paid for the Year 6 leaver’s T-shirts. 

We also have volunteers who come into school on a regular basis to help in class.  We are very grateful for their time and dedication. However they have not been able to come in since the lockdown started and won't at the start of the September term. 

The Family Partnership Zone Family Drop ins have run all year up until the lockdown. 

Family Jigsaw Programme has run every second half term all year until the lockdown started. 

We would like to extend a big thank you to the Sturminster Covid action group who have not only shopped for those who were not able but gave us extra household packs and food vouchers for our Pupil Premium children. 
The school has created links with parents during lockdown by regular phone calls and an email address for parents to use. Some videos have been set up on the school website and we are hoping to have our Teams link to all families set up before the end of term.  

The summer term ends on Friday 17th July.  We return to school with two staff training days on 3rd and 4th  September with all the children will return on Monday 7th  September 2020. Th

On 3rd September the staff are all due to have their updated safeguarding and Prevent training in the morning. Governors are invited to join us if they would like to. 

KW thanked all the governors for their support this year. “I am always extremely proud of all the staff and this year in particularly they have shone as examples of professionalism, dedication, creativity and courage. I also thank the governors for all their help and support to myself and all the staff.  It has truly been an unprecedented year and all staff should be congratulated on rising to the challenge. I wish you all a lovely summer ready to return refreshed in the new academic year, with the new challenges that this will bring.”

This was endorsed by the governors

Any questions?

Has any provision been made for Y6 to help them in their transition the high school?
Hoodies have been ordered and the PTFA have paid for T-shirts that they can sign on the last day. There will be a special Leavers' Assembly with lots of dancing and singing to try and make up for the loss of the Y6 performance. 'Somewhere Over the Rainbow' will be sung by all. 

Parents can't come to that but children from the other bubbles will come and watch to provide an audience.  This will also be recorded so that parents can have a copy. 

Every child that wanted to do a solo or a dance will have the chance to do that. 

Memorandum of Understanding Update
KW recapped the history for the benefit of new governors. 

About 4 years ago, WB, SNHS and the other schools in the pyramid (Stalbridge, Hazelbury Bryan, Okeford Fitzpaine, Shillingstone and St Nicholas) decided to form a community academy to be known as Blackmore Vale Learning Trust. Steering groups were formed, governors met regularly (thanks to MD and former governor Pete Lagden) but the  application was eventually rejected by the local schools commissioner .

There then followed discussions about forming a community hub and that plan was also rejected. 

Shillingstone and OF then joined Sherbone Acedemy Trust (SHAST). 

However, with reduced budgets and LA suport, the idea has always been there in the background. 

Andrew Lovett took over as head of Minerva Learning Trust. Regional schools commissioner is now happy with smaller schools joining MLT as hubs so we have started meeting with the remaining schools left in the pyramid and AL to discuss potentially forming a hub. 

MLT also in talks with several other schools in the area.

There are plans for a Gillingham hub , a Blandford Hub and an Acorn Hub. Already a very big trust forming which is favoured by the RSC who likes MATS to operate on a large scale. 

KW has been meeting regularly with other heads to start looking and exploring at this could work. 

FGB need to agree with the MoU as a doc to take it forward to the next step. 

MD and KW are cluster steering  group meeting tomorrow  with AL to discuss the next steps. 

AL would ideally like to convert by summer 2021 but KW feels this is probably too quick. 

 

	7. Policies

The following policies were recommended by committees for adoption:

Environment Committee:
Accessibility, Health and Safety*, Travel Plan

*The focus was on the Governors Responsibilities section of the H & S policy in light of the Coronavirus pandemic. 
F & P Committee:
Attendance (whole school), Complaints and Persistent and Vexatious Complaints, Confidentiality,  and Work Experience 

Curriculum Committee 
Computing, DT, SEND, PSHE, Maths, English, Outdoor and Adventurous Activities, RE, PE, Teaching and Learning, Global Learning School Plan and Science 

	8. Safeguarding Update 
JN's 1st June letter to the governors that replaced the usual progress and attainment report was very well-received. The letter set out all the support given to pupils with SEND  and the intent for a holistic period of recovery on pupils' return to school.  

	9. Chair's Briefing 
- 

	10. Clerk's Briefing 
Clerk  received a letter from Mark Blackman about the changes to Governor Services. This will be promulgated to all governors but to summarize, governor training courses will be virtual online courses, unless a school identifies a specific need. Courses will be run by the NGA but Nicky Diment will still give support to schools, clerks and governors.


	11. Any Other Business 


	12. To agree the dates of the next meetings 
Thursday 9th July - Extraordinary meeting  to agree the risk assessment for September. 
FGB – Monday 21 September at 6.00 pm. This will still be a remote meeting. 



The meeting closed at 7.21 pm. 

Summary of actions agreed at this meeting
ICP workbook to be discussed in detail at the next F & P meeting. 

Clerk to convene extraordinary meeting on Thursday 9th July via Zoom

Signed …......................................................................................................................Date.............
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